15 March 2002
Mr Jason Forest

The Independent Competition and Regulatory Commission

PO Box 975

CIVIC SQUARE ACT 2608


Dear Mr Forest

Canberra Tourism and Events Corporation (CTEC) would like to provide you with this brief submission regarding the ICRC ‘Review of the future direction of the ACT taxi and hire car industry’.  

CTEC would like to ensure that the issues surrounding the reclassification of the 6-9 seat vehicles to hire cars are examined considering the possible impacts to the local tourism industry and its future development.

Tourism in the ACT contributes $1.1billion dollars in direct expenditure and supports over 14,000 full time jobs.  Currently tour operators in the ACT are one of the smaller industry sectors in the ACT tourism industry that are still developing. Organisations such the Canberra Region Tourism Operators Association (CRTOA) and the Tourism Industry Council (TIC) are aiding in the further development of this sector. 

We see the smaller ACT based tourism operators as an integral part of the future development of tourism in the ACT. Smaller tour operators provide a service that is essential to the future integration of the ACT’s product offering.  Current research highlights the need for greater transport options linking the ACT tourism product such as the national icons and the ACT’s vast array of parks and wilderness areas.

To ensure that this sector of the tourism industry can reach its full potential, the impact of requiring operators of 6-9 seat vehicles to take out a hire car licence must be recognised.  The reclassification of these vehicles will jeopardise the viability of many small tour operators in the ACT, which will impact on the wider ACT tourism industry. 

CTEC supports the views of CRTOA and TIC that a separate ‘Special Purpose Vehicle’ (SPV) license should be examined for tour operators of 6-9 seat vehicles.  Licensing arrangements in the other States and Territories need to be examined to ensure that the ACT can be confident in the outcome of the review.

I look forward to release of the draft report on 28 March 2002, and I anticipate that we will provide further comment at this time.

Regards

Ross MacDiarmid 

CEO 
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